




Office of the Public Defender 
State of Hawaii 

Timothy Ho, Chief Deputy Public Defender 
 

Testimony of the Office of the Public Defender, 
State of Hawaii to the House Committee on Judiciary  

 
January 29, 2013 2:00 p.m. 

 
H.B. No. 38:  RELATING TO UNLAWFUL CHOP SHOP ACTIVITY 
 
Chair Rhoads and Members of the Committee: 
 
This measure would create the offense of Unlawful Chop Shop Activity in the First and 
Second Degree.  The Office of the Public Defender opposes H.B. 38. 
 
This measure, while well intended, would create additional elements for the state to prove 
at trial, and therefore make it harder to prosecute people involved in illegal chop shop 
activity.  Currently, an individual arrested for running a chop shop would be prosecuted 
for receiving stolen property under our theft statutes.  If the value of the stolen property 
exceeded $20,000.00, the individual would be guilty of theft in the first degree, a class B 
felony.  Under the proposed measure, the value of the motor vehicles and/or parts must 
exceed $100,000.00.  The additional requirement of proving the existence of a “chop 
shop,” which is a building, lot or other premises used to store, destroy, dismantle, 
disassemble or reassemble a motor vehicle would be unnecessary.  
 
The focus here should be on eliminating the market for stolen motor vehicles and parts.   
Perhaps an amendment to our theft statutes that calls for enhanced sentencing for people 
involved in chop shop activities would be more effective.  We believe that the class A 
and B felony classification proposed in this measure is excessive, and should be set at 
class B for first degree and class C for second degree chop shop activity.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on this measure. 
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